White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


October 11, 2010

Trustee Baker called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M.

Trustee Graf gave an invocation.

Members present:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present:  Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant.

Members Absent: Clerk Leela Vernon

Motion by Mr. Marshall, seconded by Ms McArthur to approve the minutes of the previous meeting; motion carried.

There were no adjustments to the agenda.

The park meeting minutes were distributed.

Ms. McArthur gave the Treasurer’s Report.  The Township has received payments from Mr. Joe Raica for delinquent taxes for 2006 through 2009, and current taxes for Summer 2010.  Ms McArthur reminded the board of the CD that will expire on November 13, 2010, and noted that it can be renewed for one year at 0.75%, or for two years at 1.1%.  

Sgt. Hull gave the Sheriff’s report for October.  There were 32 hours of patrol in White Oak Township.  There are going to be more lay-offs in the Sheriff’s Department.
There were no public comments.

Mr. Chamberlain gave the Zoning update.

Motion by Mr. Marshall, second by Ms. Graf to pay the bills notion carried.

Mr. Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

Submitted by Patricia Grant                             

